

# The Flypaper

#### The Newsletter of

# The Carson Fly Fishing Club

# **Volume 13 --- August 2010**

## President's Message

Happy Summer Time!

Well, we have blown through the summer and still have not fished enough! July saw our annual BBQ held at Dave Conklin's house. This event keeps getting better and better. Good friends, good food and good fishing stories! A big special thanks to the Conklin's for opening up their home and making this a wonderful experience for all. Our general meeting is August 4<sup>th</sup>. Come watch and learn how to tie and fish 3 different patterns.

The tiers for our meeting will be:

"Fire Marshal" Bill Hammons, who will be tying:

#### Western Coachman Dry

• Hook: Standard or 1x dry #12 - #16

• Thread: 8/0 Black

• Tail: Golden Pheasant Tippet

• Body: Peacock Herl

• Wing: White Calf Hair

• Hackle: Brown

Dave "BBQ Extraordinaire" Conklin, who will be tying:

#### Green Hornet

Hook: 10-14 3609B

Tail: Marabou Burnt Orange - 4 strands Crinkle Flashabou

Body: Light Olive Ice Dubbing

Hackle: Brown Hackle

· Head: Whip finish sizeable head

#### "CK" Baily, who will be tying:

#### Ck's Stillwater Nymph (crawfish)

- (An adaptation of a Denny Rickards Stillwater Nymph series fly)
- Hook: Sizes 10-12; Orvis 1524 #10; Mustad 9671; TMC 5262
- Thread: Uni-thread rusty brown 8/0
- Tail: Wapsi Marabou Golden Brown #MA050
- Tinsel: Orvis Krinkle Mirror flash orange or equal
- Body: Hareline Dubbin Hare'e Ice Dub Rusty Orange Dubbing
- Hackle: Whiting Herbert Prograde Brown Saddle

Be sure to bring your note book and pen as note taking is a must for this wonderful presentation.

At this month's Fish Out we are planning to fish Spooner on the 21st. Not really sure what to expect, but getting on the water will be nice!

And as always, call another member and get out and fish. Better yet, take someone and show them the sport and why it is our passion.

#### El Presidente Koop

#### Minutes of the Board Meeting 7/28/10

Roll: J Koop, C Steele, E Walsh, S Zuber, D Conklin, J Baily, CK Baily, MJ Van Emmerik, D Leatherman, R Brehm, A Weise

Koop received a thank you note from Nature Conservancy for our \$100 donation.

D Conklin reported on the 4-H Camp fishing experience. 124 kids got to try casting. All had fun. Hammons, Zuber and Steele assisted.

Volunteers were accepted for raffle prize purchase duty. Budget is \$75 to \$100/ month.

Upcoming Fishouts: August 21 Spooner Lake

September 25 Truckee River October 23 Heenan Reservoir

Wednesday's Program: Three fly tying demonstrations: Western Coachman by Bill Hammons; Stillwater Nymph by CK Baily; and the Green Hornet by Dave Conklin. Three very effective flies for eastern Sierra trout! You will also learn an appropriate presentation for each of these flies.

The Board approved the criteria for the two awards to be presented at the banquet..... Fly Fisher of the Year, and the President's award

Stan Z reported that club hats have been ordered, and Plaques for the Fly Fisher of the Year and President's awards are on their way. He needs members to tie some beautiful flies for the layout of the plaques. <u>Please help.</u>

Banquet Tickets are now on sale. Please note the new location: Carson Plaza Conference Center. Tickets are \$30 and include sit down dinner. Choices are Chicken Cordon Bleu, Prime Rib or Glazed Salmon. Dinner includes salad and dessert. Call Dave Conklin for additional information or tickets.

Update on Fuji Park Fishing Pond.... The pond is supposed to open in Mid September. Water quality testing is complete and the water is suitable for fish.

Treasurer's report: Ernie reported we had \$8316.13 in the bank.

Craig (your's truly) volunteered to explore the requirements and feasibility to put grass carp in Spooner Lake. The board thought that a great idea, if we can get necessary permits.

The club will again be doing the silent auction at the banquet this year. It would be very helpful if club members can donate a dozen flies for this auction. The club *might* provide a fly box for them. An assortment of your favorite flies may bring in more funds for club projects than you might expect. Other donations will also be very much appreciated.

The club accepted a donation from MJ Van Emmerik of two new rolls of tickets.

Hard copy distribution of this newsletter is courtesy of Mike York. Please thank him.

The meeting was adjourned about 8:30 PM.

**Fishout Report**: The Club Fishout last month was at Twin Lakes. See President's message for report.

**Pyramid Lake Chair Project** .... The start of the chair project has been postponed, probably until mid September. At that time the project will definitely commence. Any person who is unable to participate in the construction may instead receive a do-it-yourself chair kit (6 sticks of conduit, a swivel, a seat, and a can of paint), so please plan to make time for this project.

### Calendar

A 4.1	D 1 M 1 1' M (' CI 'em Oem T '' D O11 E
Aug 4th,	Regular Membership Meeting, Sheriff's Office Training Room, 911 E
Musser	
Aug 19 <sup>th</sup>	Tier's Cabin Dave Conklin's house
Aug 21 <sup>st</sup>	Fishout at Spooner Lake
Aug 25 <sup>th</sup>	Board Meeting
Sept 1 <sup>st</sup>	Regular Membership Meeting
Sept 25 <sup>th</sup>	Fishout at Truckee River
Oct 23 <sup>rd</sup>	Fishout at Heenan Reservoir



CFFC Flypaper P.O. Box 3163 Carson City, NV 89702-3163